
 

 

20 April 2021 

 
 
Adam Coburn 
Mecone 
Level 2, 3 Horwood Place 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2150 
 

 

Our Ref: 13/2019/PLP 
  
Dear Mr Coburn 

 

NOTIFICATION OF COUNCIL RESOLUTION – PLANNING PROPOSAL – CUMBERLAND 

STATE FOREST (13/2019/PLP) 

Please be advised that at its Ordinary Meeting of 13 April 2021 Council considered the above 
matter and resolved that:  
 

1. The planning proposal be held in abeyance until the NSW Government concludes its 
consideration of the proposal to transfer the Cumberland State Forest to a reserve category 
under the National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974.  
 

2. Council write to Mirvac and the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment seeking 
information on the timing of the intended dedication and transfer of forested areas at 55 
Coonara Avenue, West Pennant Hills, to Forestry NSW via a State Voluntary Planning 
Agreement. 

 
Please refer to Council’s Business Paper for the Ordinary Meeting of 13 April 2021 for a copy of 
the report (Item No. 2) available at Council’s website at www.thehills.nsw.gov.au.  
 
The planning proposal will now be held in abeyance in accordance with this resolution and Council 
will liaise with you further once a decision is reached by the NSW Government with respect to the 
National Park nomination. 
 
Any future correspondence in relation to this matter should quote the relevant reference number –
13/2019/PLP. Should you require further information please contact Gideon Tam, Town Planner, 
on 9843 0188. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Nicholas Carlton 

MANAGER - FORWARD PLANNING 

 

http://www.thehills.nsw.gov.au/

